Weldon Library Board Minutes
November 16, 2021
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 6:54 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The rollcall was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Danielle Barton, Sandra Sanders, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, and Susan Westray.  Librarian Lori Rich was also present. Absent was Alycia Brockman.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Christi Baker, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the October meeting as submitted. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no items for Closed Session.
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The October beginning balance at First Mid was $202.84.  Receipts for October were $0.00. The disbursements for the month were $5.00 ending in a balance of $197.84 on October 31, 2021. The October beginning balance at First National was $53,772.98.  Receipts for October were $658.52. The disbursements for the month were $17,600.53 ending in a balance of $36,830.97 on October 31, 2021. Payroll and expenses were also reviewed. There was a motion by Danielle Barton, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 6-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Saturday Toddler Time/Story Time was held on November 13, 2021.  Attendance for Toddler Time was two adults and one child.  Attendance at Story Time was five adults and nine children.
Reading Club was held in October on the thirteenth, twentieth and twenty seventh.  The combined attendance was twenty-one adults and thirty-seven children.  Reading Club held on November 10th had attendance of seven adults and thirteen children.
Early Dismissal Day was held on November 3rd with Rachel from the 4-H extension office attending to lead an activity.  Attendance was fifteen adults and twenty-nine children.  The next Early Dismissal Day is December 1st.
The library hosted a warming station on Halloween, Sunday, October 31st from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.  
It was well attended by thirty adults and thirty-four children.

The Bi-Monthly report for September/October 2021 versus September/October 2020 was reviewed.

Ladies Night was held on November 5th at 6:00 pm.  The event was a bow making class taught by Jean.  There were fourteen attendees.  The income from the night was $100.00 and expenses were $55.00, including $25.00 paid to Jean for instruction.  Net profit for the evening was $45.00.  Suggested activity for future evening is pasta making with Annie at the village hall.
Family reading night will be on November 19th from 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm.  The main activity will be playing board games.  Students can RSVP at school with Dana.  Currently there are 33 people signed up.  The library will be providing pizza and giving treat bags to be taken home.
The Book Fair will be on December 7th, 8th and 9th,  7:30 am to 4:30 pm.  Setup will be on Monday, December 6th.  Breakfast is on Tuesday, December 7th from 7:30 am to 8:00 am.  The fair will also be open on Wednesday and Thursday evenings from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm during the Elementary and Middle/High School programs.
Cloud Library Stats: October circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 31,965 items: 21,152 were eBooks, 10,813 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,422.
Petty cash funds received for October totaled $216.25; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $13.40. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $166.45.  Book replacement and book sales were $36.40.    Expenses for the month totaled $37.95.
Lori said the Christmas tree will be put up in the library on Wednesday, November 24th.  Help is welcome!

Village Christmas will be on December 4th.  It will begin with Storytime at 3:00 pm, followed by a visit from Santa and Mrs. Clause from 3:30 pm to 4:00 pm.  The parade will begin at 5:00 pm ending with a hot dog dinner served at the fire house.  
Update on the broken window, it was scheduled to be delivered to Bacon & Van Buskirk.  Amanda will send an email to see if it is in.

Lori stated she is planning to dispose of the area news binders.  This information will still be accessible on microfiche at the Decatur Library.  
OLD BUSINESS
Per Capita Requirements – Serving Our Public 4.0 remaining chapters 11 and 12 were presented by Danielle Barton and discussed.  This completes the board’s review.

Angel Tree Pilot program is still going well.  December’s theme will be lotion and Chapstick and January will be hats and mittens.

The discussion from last meeting regarding security cameras for the library continued.  Several aspects were discussed including wired vs wireless and black & white or color.   A motion was made by Danielle Barton and seconded by Christi Baker to allocate $500.00 for the purchase of four wired, color cameras for the library.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.  Tyler Yokley has volunteered to help install these.
NEW BUSINESS
Policies 14, 15, 16, 17, 18 & 19 were all reviewed.  There were no suggestions for changes made for these.

Policy 17 was additionally reviewed for Compliance.  This was reviewed by the board and found to be in compliance.

The Comptroller’s Report was signed by Amanda Walters and notarized.

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

None
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Amanda Walters, to adjourn. The vote was 6-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:26 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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